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Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services, HHS § 447.203 

Subpart B—Payment Methods: 
General Provisions 

§ 447.200 Basis and purpose. 
This subpart prescribes State plan re-

quirements for setting payment rates 
to implement, in part, section 
1902(a)(30) of the Act, which requires 
that payments for services be con-
sistent with efficiency, economy, and 
quality of care. 

[46 FR 48560, Oct. 1, 1981] 

§ 447.201 State plan requirements. 
(a) A State plan must provide that 

the requirements in this subpart are 
met. 

(b) The plan must describe the policy 
and the methods to be used in setting 
payment rates for each type of service 
included in the State’s Medicaid pro-
gram. 

§ 447.202 Audits. 
The Medicaid agency must assure ap-

propriate audit of records if payment is 
based on costs of services or on a fee 
plus cost of materials. 

§ 447.203 Documentation of access to 
care and service payment rates. 

(a) The agency must maintain docu-
mentation of payment rates and make 
it available to HHS upon request. 

(b) In consultation with the medical 
care advisory committee under § 431.12 
of this chapter, the agency must de-
velop a medical assistance access mon-
itoring review plan and update it, in 
accordance with the timeline estab-
lished in paragraph (b)(5) of this sec-
tion. The plan must be published and 
made available to the public for review 
and comment for a period of no less 
than 30 days, prior to being finalized 
and submitted to CMS for review. 

(1) Access monitoring review plan data 
requirements. The access monitoring re-
view plan must include an access moni-
toring analysis that includes: Data 
sources, methodologies, baselines, as-
sumptions, trends and factors, and 
thresholds that analyze and inform de-
terminations of the sufficiency of ac-
cess to care which may vary by geo-
graphic location within the state and 
will be used to inform state policies af-
fecting access to Medicaid services 

such as provider payment rates, as well 
as the items specified in this section. 
The access monitoring review plan 
must specify data elements that will 
support the state’s analysis of whether 
beneficiaries have sufficient access to 
care. The plan and monitoring analysis 
will consider: 

(i) The extent to which beneficiary 
needs are fully met; 

(ii) The availability of care through 
enrolled providers to beneficiaries in 
each geographic area, by provider type 
and site of service; 

(iii) Changes in beneficiary utiliza-
tion of covered services in each geo-
graphic area. 

(iv) The characteristics of the bene-
ficiary population (including consider-
ations for care, service and payment 
variations for pediatric and adult popu-
lations and for individuals with disabil-
ities); and 

(v) Actual or estimated levels of pro-
vider payment available from other 
payers, including other public and pri-
vate payers, by provider type and site 
of service. 

(2) Access monitoring review plan bene-
ficiary and provider input. The access 
monitoring review plan must include 
an analysis of data and the state’s con-
clusion of the sufficiency of access to 
care that will consider relevant pro-
vider and beneficiary information, in-
cluding information obtained through 
public rate-setting processes, the med-
ical care advisory committees estab-
lished under § 431.12 of this chapter, the 
processes described in paragraph (b)(7) 
of this section, and other mechanisms 
(such as letters from providers and 
beneficiaries to State or Federal offi-
cials), which describe access to care 
concerns or suggestions for improve-
ment in access to care. 

(3) Access monitoring review plan com-
parative payment rate review. For each 
of the services reviewed, by the pro-
vider types and sites of service (e.g., 
primary care physicians in office set-
tings) described within the access mon-
itoring analysis, the access monitoring 
review plan must include an analysis of 
the percentage comparison of Medicaid 
payment rates to other public (includ-
ing, as practical, Medicaid managed 
care rates) and private health insurer 

VerDate Sep<11>2014 14:22 Dec 11, 2017 Jkt 241195 PO 00000 Frm 00467 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\241195.XXX 241195P
m

an
gr

um
 o

n 
D

S
K

3G
D

R
08

2P
R

O
D

 w
ith

 C
F

R


		Superintendent of Documents
	2020-01-13T13:32:11-0500
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




